

2023—2024 学年度高三一轮复习摸底测试卷 英语(二)

本试题卷共 8 页。全卷满分 150 分,考试用时 120 分钟。 注意事项:

- 1. 答题前,先将自己的姓名、考号等填写在答题卡上,并将准考证号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。
- 2. 选择题的作答:选出每小题答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑,写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
- 3. 非选择题的作答: 用签字笔直接写在答题卡上对应的答题区域内。写在试题卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。
 - 4. 考试结束后,请将本试题卷和答题卡一并上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What will the man do?
 - A. Cut in line some time later.
 - B. Stand before the woman.
 - C. Get behind the woman.
- 2. How does the woman like the man?

A. Generous.

B. Considerate.

C. Brave.

- 3. Where does the conversation probably take place?
 - A. At a barber's.

B. At a tailor's.

C. At a doctor's.

- 4. What are the speakers going to do?
 - A. Run a grocery store.
 - B. Hunt for a new job.
 - C. Select some food.
- 5. What's the relationship between the speakers?

A. Boss and secretary. B. Tourist and guide.

C. Co-workers.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5 分,满分22.5 分) 听下面5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5 秒钟,听完后,各小题将给出5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. When did the woman reserve her ticket?

A. Last Tuesday.

B. Last Wednesday.

C. Last Friday.

7. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Seeing Jane off.

B. Flying back together.

C. Leaving Bangkok soon.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How much does the woman pay for her tomatoes?

A. \$3.

B. \$4.

C. \$5.

9. Why does the woman leave her vegetables at the man's place?

A. To go on shopping.

B. To get more discount.

C. To have them washed.

英语(二) 第1页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What is the woman unsatisfied with about the living room?

A. The curtains.

B. The wall.

C. The carpet.

11. Which of the following is in good condition?

A. The window.

B. The toilet seat.

C. The refrigerator door.

12. What will the woman probably do?

A. Live by herself.

B. Help fix up the house.

C. Look for another place.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What is the main feature of the new Cinderella?

A. It has real actors.

- B. It has a totally new story.
- C. It has many beautiful new songs.
- 14. What did the director think of Lily James' performance?
 - A. She wasn't very good at performing.
 - B. She was perfect for the role of Cinderella.
 - C. She was the right actress for an evil stepsister.
- 15. Whose dress has LED lights?

A. Cinderella's.

B. The Fairy Godmother's.

C. Cinderella's stepsister's.

16. What will the woman probably do tonight?

A. Have a test.

B. Go to the movies.

C. Study for a test.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Who is leaving a message with Miss Fisher?

A. Her workmate.

B. Her neighbor.

C. Her client.

18. What is the advantage of the produce in Pall Mart?

A. It is cheap.

B. It is varied.

C. It is of good quality.

19. Which of the following is the smallest?

A. Food Co-op.

B. Pall Mart.

C. Whole Nourishment.

20. Why are low prices possible in Food Co-op?

A. It is operated by volunteer staff.

B. Most goods are produced locally.

C. Its customer group are the elderly.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2.5分,满分37.5分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

Wyoming Virtual Office

Few small business owners want to handle mail, negotiate a lease (租赁) and manage employees if they don't have to, and even fewer Internet businesses want to hand out their home address. This is where we come in.

About Our Wyoming Office Service

| Service | Wyoming Virtual Office |
|-----------------|--|
| Cost | \$300/year OR \$50/month |
| What's Included | Unique Address, Lease, Phone & Unlimited Mail Scanning |

^{*} Mail Forwarding and Scanning

No corporation wants an annoying individual looking up your entity (实体) and seeing

英语(三) 第2页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Pupils are assigned to a small class of pupils with similar levels of English and their progress is continuously monitored and teaching is tailored accordingly.

Learning English at Stonyhurst has special significance given its rich literary heritage (遗产) and association with some of the nation's most loved literature including Sir Arthur Conan Doyle and the poet, Gerard Manley Hopkins, who spent a vast amount of time at Stonyhurst. Children will benefit from Stonyhurst's attractive museum which is proud of its impressive old objects, including a rare first edition of Shakespeare's First Folio. This summer, Stonyhurst will be joining in the celebrations for the 400th anniversary of the printing of Shakespeare's First Folio in 1623. Children attending the Summer School will have the unique opportunity to see a copy of the rare book on display in Stonyhurst's museum and will take part in the 400th-anniversary celebrations.

- 21. What do we know about Stonyhurst's courses?
 - A. They admit students aged 16 and above. B. They focus mainly on British literature.
 - C. They are for kids with sports potential. L. D. They have attracted worldwide students.
- 22. What does this school have to do before grouping its students into varied classes?
 - A. Improve their English.
 - C. Learn about their English levels.
- B. Adjust its teaching plan.
- D. Make them full of confidence. 23. What is special about Stonyhurst's museum?
 - A. It possesses precious antiques.
- B. It has a history of 400 years.
- C. A world-famous author built it.
- D. Some literature praised it.

The sound of children's laughter is not something you often hear at a hospital. Yet in the hallways of Children's Health of Orange County (CHOC Hospital) in Orange, California, the joyous sound of kids having fun will soon be a common occurrence. That's because Honda teamed up with the hospital to create a first-of-its-kind electric car made just for kids!

Shogo, the child-sized electric ride-on car, was built by Honda through their charitable "Project Courage", an initiative aimed at making hospital stays a little bit more fun for children battling serious illnesses.

Shogo was made entirely by Honda's in house engineers, and they're incredibly proud of it. The car has superseded wheelchairs at CHOC. Now, patients can drive themselves to their treatments in various parts of the hospital, giving them a reason to look forward to these procedures instead of fearing them.

"As someone who spent time in the hospital as a young child, I really hope the number one objective of our Shogo is to ease the hardship of a hospital stay by providing kids with a lasting positive memory about that experience," said Randall Smock, a senior designer of vehicles at American Honda Motor Co., Inc. "Every element of Shogo was designed to accommodate different needs of young children."

With a simple stop/go mechanism they can easily use, Shogo is meant for child drivers aged 4 through 9. It has no doors so kids can easily get in and out, and it has a soft-to-thetouch interior (内部) that can be washed to stay clean in a hospital setting, and it comes equipped with an I. V. (静脉注射) pole holder. There's even a toy holder and a horn with different sound options, and kids can create their own custom license plate for the built-in holder.

- 24. What is Project Courage committed to doing?
 - A. Bringing joy to hospitalized kids.
 - B. Investing in designing cars for kids.
 - C. Donating to the children's hospital.
 - D. Producing medicines for kids' diseases.

英语(二) 第3页(共8页)

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



25 What does the underlined word "superseded" in paragraph 3 mean?

A. Renewed. B. Withdrawn.

26. What made Randall Smock develop Shogo?

A. His love for vehicles.

B. His work as a doctor.

C. His dream of curing illness.

D. His experience as a child.

27. What does the last paragraph focus on concerning Shogo?

A. Its development. B. Its safety.

C. Its practicality.

C. Controlled.

D. Its popularity.

D. Replaced.

C

Recently, California, Arizona, and Nevada reached an agreement to cut back on the amount of water they take from the Colorado River, which represents progress in tackling the river's shortage of water.

The river begins in Wyoming and flows through Colorado, Utah, New Mexico, Arizona, Nevada, and California. Much of the water is used for farming. There're also several dams (大坝) that create large reservoirs (水库) and use the river's water to create electricity. The river also supplies drinking water to cities and towns across the US southwest. The amount of water each state gets is based on agreements that were made in 1922. At that time, people thought the river had more water than it actually did. This meant that the states were promised—and have been taking out—too much water. Besides, since the early 2000s, the area has also been experiencing an extremely serious and long-lasting drought called a "megadrought".

The US government told the states that they needed to come up with a plan to seriously cut water use on the Colorado River. The states argued for months, but couldn't agree on a plan. The US government threatened that if the states couldn't reach an agreement by May 30, 2023, the government would step in with its own plan. Then, on May 22, the states agreed on a plan that they will cut the amount of water they use by about 13% by 2026. The US has offered \$1.2 billion to help pay the groups that are willing to take the cuts.

The plan, which still has to be approved by the US government, is a big step forward. But the Colorado River is still running low. And the cuts agreed to under the new plan are smaller than the US government demanded last year. To keep water in this important river, the states and the US government will have to come up with much more serious cuts that will start in 2026.

28. What can be inferred about the Colorado River's water?

A. It is shared by 6 states.

B. It serves many purposes.

C. It has ever stopped flowing.

D. It can't feed its reservoirs.

29. What did the US government ask the states to do about the Colorado River?

A. Introduce some policies to protect its dams.

- B. Collect money to prevent it being polluted.
- C. Unite and take all measures to save its water.
- D. Have a long debate on cutting its water use.

30. What does the author think of the plan?

A. It's imperfect.

B. It's useless.

C. It's ever-lasting.

D. It's risk-taking.

31. In which section of a newspaper may this text appear?

A. Health.

B. Environment.

C. Business.

D. Science.

D

Scientists have created a new tool that can know what you mean. It works by using an Artificial Intelligence (AI) program to translate brain activity into words. Scientists say the

英语(二) 第4页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



program could help people who can't speak because of a brain injury.

To record brain activity without surgery, scientists used an fMRI machine, which can record the activity of the brain as it happens. To translate these recordings into words, scientists used an AI tool called GPT-1 that predicts which word is most likely to come next, based on the information that came before. Scientists first trained GPT-1 on lots of stories people had told about their lives. Next, they trained GPT-1 to make connections between brain scans and spoken words. The testing was done on three human volunteers. Each person spent sixteen hours in an fMRI machine listening to stories. The machine created pictures showing which parts of their brain were active. GPT-1 then used these recordings to make connections between the ideas in the stories and the brain activity of the listeners.

Then came the test. The scientists played a brand new story. GPT-1 was only given recordings of the people's brain activity. But the words that GPT-1 predicted were very similar to the words in the story that the people were listening to. The words weren't exactly the same, but they often carried the same meaning.

For example, when a person was listening to a story about a person who didn't have a driver's license, the program came up with this, "She has not even started to learn to drive yet."

The scientists say that GPT-1 is the first AI program to turn what people are thinking into words without brain surgery. The system isn't something that is available outside the lab today, mainly because of the size and cost of fMRI machines. But in the future, a similar method could help people who have lost the ability to speak because of an injury or disease.

32. Why were the volunteers asked to listen to stories for 16 hours?

A. To produce brain activity.

B. To awaken their curiosity.

C. To predict the new stories.

D. To remember the words.

33. Which of the following best describes the test outcome?

A. Unexpected.

B. Successful.

C. Discouraging.

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

D. Complex.

34. What can be learned about this AI program?

A. It'll reach consumers soon.

B. It hasn't been put to use.

C. It eases users' financial worry.

D. It'll make patients learn to talk.

微信客服: zizzs2018

35. What's the best title for the text?

- A. The fMRI Machine Is Used for Brain Surgery
- B. We Don't Have to Worry About Brain Injury
- C. GPT-1 Lets Humans Speak from Their Heart
- D. Scientists Train AI to Read Human Thoughts

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2.5分,满分12.5分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Most young professionals have been told that hard work is the key to success. Let's take a look at what hard work really means and why it's so important.

Hard work means long hours, pushing limits and the strength to hold on in the face of difficulties. 36 But without hard work, success will always remain out of reach. So accept the challenge, find your passion and get working!

37 One benefit of hard work is confidence. When you put in the effort and achieve a goa, you will necessarily feel more confident in your abilities. Being an efficient worker or contributor also makes you a better teammate who can inspire confidence in other people too.

38

英语(二) 第5页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



If you're ready to start working hard, it's time to start today. The first step is to recognize what you need to start doing, and then start taking steps right away. 9

Maintaining a healthy balance between determination, self-discipline, and rest will help ensure that you stay on track with your hard-working attitude.

Additionally, don't give up no matter how hard it is or how defeated you feel. Remember that every journey consists of many quests and even the biggest heroes don't always win their battles instantly. 40 That belief is the key to unlocking your true potential and pushing yourself beyond what you may have initially thought possible. Imagining what life could be like if you don't give up can help motivate you to stay on course and unlock the amazing things within you.

- A. True hard work does not guarantee success.
- B Working hard brings many positive outcomes.
- C. Believe in yourself and your ability to improve.
- D That recognition will get you into a hard-working mode.
- E. You should remember to stay motivated when times are tough.
- F. All things considered, investing energy into hard work pays off.
- G. Surrounding yourself with supportive people will be a good help.

第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 $A \setminus B \setminus C \setminus D$ 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

An orphaned (孤儿的) deer named Afra and a rabbit named Alice have formed a friendship that's straight out of a Disney movie. Workers at Chase Sanctuary (保护区) and Wildlife Conservancy in Webster, Florida, have seen many interspecies friendships __41_over the years, but this one is, by far, the cutest!

Alice and Afra were 42 drawn together when landing in the sanctuary since they were both alone. Afra lost her 43 at an early age and couldn't 44 herself in the wild. Around the same time, Alice's former owner made the 45 and sent her to the shelter, where he felt she would be 46. "Her owner came here for a tour, and saw we have this big, open habitat. He 47 her to run all around in the grass," said sanctuary founder, Nina Vassallo.

These days, they're always <u>48</u>. Afra follows Alice and eats the green grass in the day, and they sleep curled up together at night. "They <u>49</u> each other," Nina explained with 50 . "They watch out for each other, just like human friends. It's so amazing!"

Visitors 51 seeing the two friends together, and the sanctuary says they don't plan to 52 them. Watching their friendship grow up makes the 53 business of rescuing animals very 54. As is known, rescuing them often faces challenges.

"It always brings us joy to 55 to make an animal's life better." said Nina.

| it always brings | us joy to | to make an ammars me | bener, said Mina |
|-------------------|----------------|----------------------|------------------|
| 41. A. disappear | B. develop | C. arrive | D. work |
| 42. A. instantly | B. slightly | C. initially | D. temporarily |
| 43. A. parents | B. dreams | C. memories | D. friends |
| 44. A. know about | B. cheer for | C. learn from | D. look after |
| 45. A. call | B. comment | C. decision | D, suggestion |
| 46. A. busier | B. happier | C. safer | D. braver |
| 47. A. needed | B. forbade | C. wanted | D. advised |
| 48. A. hungry | B. comfortable | C. sensitive | D. together |
| 49. A. control | B. support | C. disturb | D. feed |

英语(二)第6页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



| 50. A. excitement | B. curiosity | C. sympathy | D. enthusiasm | | | | |
|---|--|-------------------------|------------------------|--|--|--|--|
| 51. A. report | B. consider | C. enjoy | D. miss | | | | |
| 52. A. remove | B. return | C. adopt | D. separate | | | | |
| | B. possible | C. important | D. difficult | | | | |
| 54. A. early | B. sweet | C. accurate | D. normal | | | | |
| 55. A. manage | B. choose | C. agree | D. stop | | | | |
| 第二节 (共10小题; | | 5分) | 1 | | | | |
| | 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。 | | | | | | |
| Over the past decades, young people 56 (develop) an appreciation for role models | | | | | | | |
| from a variety of different backgrounds. | | | | | | | |
| | _ | the Beijing Academy of | f Educational Sciences | | | | |
| Last year, the research5lead) by the Beijing Academy of Educational Sciences showed that scientists, actors and doctors were ranked58 tne top three categories of | | | | | | | |
| idols by primary and mid | ddle school students. I | n 2019, a survey by 2 | Kinhuanet showed that | | | | |
| | 81.12 percent of the university students polled (受访) identified59 they) role | | | | | | |
| models as heroes, succe | essful businessmen, so | cientists and ordinary | people who did great | | | | |
| things. | | | | | | | |
| "People 60 (represent) different but good values are seen as role models at | | | | | | | |
| different periods," Ji Sha | aoting, head of Future | Affairs Administration, | a company that deals | | | | |
| | with the sci-fi business, told Xinhua. | | | | | | |
| "Young people today were born at a time of fast economic and (society) | | | | | | | |
| development, and have witnessed great progress in science and technology," she said. | | | | | | | |
| However, she noted, the changes do not mean that the "Lei Feng spirit" is losing its | | | | | | | |
| luster (光彩). On the contrary, even in science fiction, the helpfulness and kind) | | | | | | | |
| of people are still essential. For instance, 63 character that actor Wu Jing played in | | | | | | | |
| "The Wandering Earth" series 64 (final) lost his life to save the earth. His selfless action is the typical feature of 6. Chinese people refer to as the "Lei Feng spirit". | | | | | | | |
| 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分) | | | | | | | |
| 第一节 (满分 15 分) | | | | | | | |
| 假定你是李华,你校英语俱乐部将举办"用英语讲好中国故事"的演讲比赛,现需 | | | | | | | |
| 要一名主持人。请你写一封自荐信,内容包括: | | | | | | | |
| 1. 你的优势; | | | | | | | |
| 2. 你的打算。 | | | | | | | |
| 注意: | | | | | | | |
| 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右; | | | | | | | |
| 2. 请在答题卡的相应位置作答。 | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | |

英语(二) 第7页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Ms. Freebody liked her job as a teacher. She paid attention to every pupil of hers and special attention to kids who needed extra care, like Tammy Harper.

Tammy belonged to a poor family, and he was hard-working but failed in all subjects. To her shock, one day, Freebody saw Tammy doing something strange. He was picking up several dollar bills fallen off the floor and stuffing them back into his locker (锁柜). The teacher's heart sank. "Where did he get all that money?" was the first question that crossed her worried mind.

The whole school knew Tammy came from a humble background, so the money certainly wasn't something he got from home. Besides, the boy was so poor that he couldn't even afford new clothes and shoes. "Oh dear, this chila...." Freebody's heart shuddered (发抖) to think where Tammy could've gotten all that money. She couldn't just turn a blind eye to it as she cared about him. He was a little boy, after all.

Forcing a smile on her face, she decided to approach him. He was busy picking up the bills, so she gave him a helping hand, and he seemed terrified. "Ms. Freebody ... You ... This is my money!" he said, and Freebody didn't say anything. She picked up the last of the fallen bills, folded her arms across her chest, and then spoke, "And would you mind telling me where you got them, child?"

Freebody noticed the tears welling up in Tammy's eyes. "Can ... Can you please give me that money back, Ms. Freebody? I ... I need it. Please?"

"There you go," she said, extending the bills to him, and he quickly stuffed them in his locker. Then he said a small "thank you"

But Freebody wanted to get to the bottom of the matter. "Where did you get that money, Tammy? Are you in any trouble? Did someone force you to get into the wrong kind of things ... like stealing?"

注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

"My dad ... My younger sister Miley wants to go to school," Tammy whispered.

Hearing that, Freebody said, "Take me to your home. I'll talk to your dad."

英语(二) 第8页(共8页)

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018